Town of Chester

Board of Selectmen

Minutes of Meeting - May 22, 2006

Members Present:                   John Baldasaro, Chair, J. Andrew Myers, Clerk

                                                Dominic Piergiovanni

Others Present:            
Connie Urbanski, Secretary

Chair J. Baldasaro called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Chester Town Hall.

The minutes of the May 15, 2006 meeting were reviewed and signed by the Selectmen.

Jerry Sargent discussed Charlie’s Place. They talked about the license, occupancy allowed, and number of exits which should be established. Rich Small thought the restaurant could hold between 50 to 65 people and once the capacity has been set it should be posted in the premises.  There are at least four exits available.

Jerry is also going to visit a site on Skyline Trail and talk to the owners about camping on their land and leaving trash up by the road.

Rich Holzman will be able to attend the town meeting on June 10.

On June 5, Lori Tanner has people coming to talk to the Selectmen about economic development.  Lori will also talk to Lenard Associates about how far they’ve gotten and that all will be completed by the 30th of June.

Eric and Tony received good grades on their tests for the Water Department. Bernie St. Martin stated the water is very good and still on Horn Pond. 

The Board of Health received two bids for a new roll off box of between 5,800 to 6,000 pounds. A third bid is coming and then a decision needs to be made.

For Memorial Day, Andy was able to get Rev. Miriam Howland as the minister. Rich Small set up the Honor Guard and the Boy Scouts will help. Marge Laurie will make up the wreaths.

Fay Piergiovanni came and told Dom that she was going home and talked to him in the hall. Dom then asked to have the remaining Board of Health members to come up to meet with the Selectmen. Fay felt the Board no longer is concerned with the everyday running of the Board of Health. At this time, Fay felt there is too much emphasis on the Pandemic and on other emergency management issues and not enough time spent on actual day to day town business. John Noble said Fay spends too much time doing work for the Historical Commission and not enough on Emergency Management. John has been going to classes on the Pandemic. The Selectmen informed him that Rich Small is in charge of 
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emergency management planning. John claims Valerie Nickerson cannot be the Health Agent because she does not live in Chester. The Selectmen informed John that the Health Agent is appointed and therefore does not have to live in town.  John wants to meet with 

the Selectmen, the Fire, and the Police Departments to discuss plans for emergencies. Joe is to set up a meeting with all the necessary departments.   

John Stein would like to use Highway Equipment for the Littleville Fair. John will fax a copy of insurance papers and have a licensed driver to operate all vehicles. John will talk to Tony.

Dom found three kids destroying the pavilion at the ball lot. He was able to catch two of them and had them clean up the damage.  Dom gave the name of the third boy to the Police who were going to talk to the parents.

Nelson Oaks complained that people using Tufts Road were parking in front of his driveway. Tony will put up no parking signs.

With Kelly resigning from the water department, someone needs to be appointed. Mary Ann Pease might be interested to work one day a week in Kelly’s office at her computer. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie Urbanski

APPROVED:

________________________

John Baldasaro

________________________

J. Andrew Myers

________________________

Dominic Piergiovanni

